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Photo Contest Winner

Santaquin City will be holding a Municipal Election 
in November 2019. At this time there will be three 
(3) four-year Council seats vacant. The filing period
will be June 3rd through June 7th, 2019. Those
interested must file in person with the City Recorder
during this time frame. There may be a filing fee
required at the time of “Declaration of
Candidacy”.
All questions may be directed to Susan B.
Farnsworth, MMC, 801-754-1904 during regular
business hours.
General election information is found
at vote.utah.gov. Utah County will be
administering a mail-in ballot.  However, the
Santaquin City Offices will also be used as the only
polling place for both the Primary and General
Elections. The City Offices are located at 275 W
Main, Santaquin, UT.

Municipal Election

The winner for the April photo contest is Hayden 
Mageno. She says: “So grateful to live 
somewhere so beautiful!’  We couldn’t agree 
more.  Congratulations Hayden!

Summer Meals for Youth
Summer Reading 2019 

A UNIVERSE OF STORIES
Kick-off is June 4th from 3-6 pm with sign-ups, 
refreshments and various activities. For ages 
Kindergarten (starting Fall 2019) to 18. Weekly 
prizes and grand prize drawings upon 
completion of program. Grand prizes of $10 to 
$50, a Kindle and various other prizes will be 
awarded in the drawing. Must be present at 
closing party to win.

Join the fun in a Universe of Stories!
If you have questions, please call 801-754-3030.  
The Santaquin Library is located at 20 W 100 S, 
Santaquin, UT 84655

http://vote.utah.gov/?fbclid=IwAR3oElvXfKw0hX3p_p_ytb-03OnC6FvuLYQK71wWJtgR9-RUAvUcn3iYdzY


There is a hidden butterfly like the one 
on the right in this issue of the 
newsletter.  If you spot it, email 
kmortensen@santaquin.org or 
bshupe@santaquin.org by June 30th

with the location and your contact 
information to be entered in a random 
drawing for a fun prize.

Congratulations to Kathie Stringham!  Her  
name was drawn from all of the entrants 
in the hidden picture contest and she 
won the prize for finding the hidden 
basket in April’s newsletter. 

Newsletter Hidden Picture Winner

Hidden Picture Contest

A low cost Rabies Clinic will 
be held on June 8th from 
10 am to 12 pm at the Fire 
Department: 275 W Main, 
Santaquin. Low cost shots 
will be available as well as

Hannah Tervort is 
an awesome 
volunteer for 
Santaquin. She 
volunteers to run 
the Miss Santaquin 
program each 
year and has 
done so for the 
past six years. This 
takes a lot of time 
and is a year-
long project that 
she does with a 
smile. She works so 
hard with 
the young women 
who try out and

Daughters of Utah Pioneers
Cabin Tours
40 W 100 S, Santaquin, UT
(next door to Library)
Open House
Tuesday, June 4, 2019
3:00 – 6:00 pm
Crafts and Activities

Regular Summer Hours
June – August
Tuesdays 4:00 – 7:00 pm
And by appointment

Santaquin Licensing & Low Cost 
Rabies Clinic

those who win. On top of running the pageant,
she coordinates the bounce houses for our 
Orchard Days Family Night. The time and energy 
she puts in for Miss Santaquin is commendable. 
Hannah is married and has two children. She 
resides in Nephi. Thank you Hannah!

If you have an interest in or want to be a part of 
the CERT TEAM you can contact Chris Lindquist 
at 801-319-6439.

Santaquin Emergency Radio 
Communication (ERC) Net
We invite all Ham Radio Operators in the 
Santaquin area to join us every Tuesday at 
8:30 pm for the Santaquin ERC Net on 446.500 
MHz (FM Simplex).
For more information visit our Facebook 
page: Santaquin ERC or email us at 
SantaquinERCnet@gmail.com. 

the opportunity to license your dog.  For 
more information please call 801-851-4080 or 
visit www.suvas.org. 

Museum Schedule

Find Santaquin City on 
Facebook & Instagram  for 
updates and news!  You 
can follow some of our 
other departments too.

mailto:kmortensen@santaquin.org
mailto:bshupe@Santaquin.org
mailto:SantaquinERCnet@gmail.com


General Fund Transfers In: Transfer From:

Fund Acct No Amount Fund Acct No Amount
General Fund 10-39-909 125,000$     P. Irrigation Fund (11.4% of Enterprise Fund) 54-40-790 125,000$    
General Fund 10-39-910 600,000$     Water Fund (42.2% of Enterprise Fund) 51-40-900 600,000$    
General Fund 10-39-911 450,000$     Sewer Fund (21.3% of Enterprise Fund) 52-40-830 450,000$    

Total GF Transfer In 1,175,000$ Total Transfer Out: 1,175,000$ 

General Fund Transfers Out: Transfer To:

Fund Acct No Amount Fund Acct No Amount
General Fund 10-90-200 250,000$     Recreation Fund 61-39-100 250,000$    
General Fund 10-90-205 8,300$         Royalty Fund 64-39-100 8,300$         
General Fund 10-90-300 22,500$       Chieftain Museum 63-39-100 22,500$       
General Fund 10-90-400 95,700$       Library Fund 72-39-410 95,700$       
General Fund 10-90-500 38,500$       Seniors Fund 75-39-100 38,500$       
General Fund 10-90-550 80,000$       Computer Capital Fund 49-39-100 80,000$       
General Fund 10-90-600 260,000$     Capital Projects 41-39-100 260,000$    
General Fund 10-90-700 85,358$       Capital Vehicles & Equipment 42-39-100 85,358$       
General Fund 10-90-800 60,600$       Santaquin Events 62-39-100 60,600$       
General Fund 10-90-860 389,000$     Fire Department Fund 73-39-100 389,000$    
General Fund 10-90-870 631,500$     Road Capital Project Fund (New) 45-39-100 631,500$    
General Fund 10-90-884 188,500$     Local Building Authority Separate 

Entity
188,500$    

Total GF Transfer Out: 2,109,958$ Total Transfers In: 2,109,958$ 

Other Fund Transfers Out: Other Fund Transfers In:
Irrigation Impact Fee Fund 60-40-915 150,000$     Capital Project Fund 41-39-312 150,000$    
Culinary Impact Fee Fund 55-40-915 150,000$     Capital Project Fund 41-39-313 150,000$    
Road Capital Project Fund 45-40-900 400,000$     Community Development Fund Separate Entit 400,000$    
Water Fund 43-39-110 50,000$       Computer Capital Fund 43-39-110 50,000$       
Sewer Fund 43-39-120 50,000$       Computer Capital Fund 43-39-120 50,000$       
Pressurized Irrigation Fund 43-39-130 50,000$       Computer Capital Fund 43-39-130 50,000$       
Water Fund 51-40-901 82,272$       PW Capital Fund 44-39-110 82,272$       
Sewer Fund 52-40-901 80,328$       PW Capital Fund 44-39-120 80,328$       
Pressurized Irrigation Fund 54-40-901 76,200$       PW Capital Fund 44-39-130 76,200$       
Transportation Impact Fee Fund 59-40-900 -$              Roads Capital Project Fund 45-39-141 100,000$    
PW Capital Fund 44-40-740 31,008$       Capital Vehicles Fund 44-40-740 31,008$       
Irrigation Fund 54-40-253 32,500$       Santaquin Water District Separate 

Entity
32,500$       

Sewer Impact Fee Fund 56-40-900 200,000$     Sewer Fund 52-38-910 200,000$    
Pressurized Irrigation Fund 54-40-920 220,000$     Irr. Impact Fee Fund 60-38-900 220,000$    

Total Other Transfers From: 1,572,308$ Total Other Transfers In: 1,672,308$ 

Santaquin City
2019-2020 Budgeted Transfers

Public Hearing: On June 4th , 2019 at 6pm, Santaquin City will be holding
a public hearing on its proposed FY2019-20 Budget and the Interfund
Transfers found therein. I invite you to participate and let your voice be
heard. To review the Tentative 2019-20 Budget in detail, please go to
www.Santaquin.org Please feel free to visit with me or our City Manager,
Benjamin Reeves, if you have any questions or want to learn more.

http://www.santaquin.org/


Mayor Kirk F. Hunsaker 

Dear Santaquin Residents and Friends, 
I had the honor and pleasure of attending this year’s Memorial Day 
program at our cemetery and wish to express my appreciation to all those 
who put on this wonderful program. I am so thankful to the members of 
our community who have served in our military, both past and present, and 
have sacrificed so much to preserve our freedoms.   

I also want to express my appreciation to our Fire Department, and to all 
those who labored to honor our service members with their Annual 
Memorial Day Breakfast.  What a great event it is each and every year for 
our community to gather as one. 

This year’s breakfast was especially touching as our 
Fire Department is in a state of transition.  For those 
who do not know, our exceptional fire chief for the 
past six years, Chief Stephen Olson, formally 
announced his resignation from our department so 
that he can focus on family and his full time career 
with the Murray City Fire Department.  Chief Olson 
has done a wonderful job in his efforts to enhance the 
department’s overall capability, skills, knowledge and 
equipment.  His plans are to continue to assist with a 
smooth transition of leadership by staying on with the 
department through June 30, for which we are very grateful.  He will be missed but we wish him 
and his family our very best. 

We are also losing our Assistant Fire Chief Dan Olson who has faithfully served our department 
for the past forty years.  Assistant Chief Olson announced his retirement, which is also effective 
at the end of our fiscal year.  Dan has been a dedicated, loyal and proven leader on our 
department for decades and his experience will be sorely missed as well.  I wish to express my 
deepest gratitude to both father and son for all they have contributed to build such a great 
department. 

With this change in leadership, we believe it is an appropriate time to chart out the future of the 
department to determine how best to meet the needs of our rapidly growing community.  We 
plan to take the next twelve months to conduct a study of the department, to develop a five-year 
strategic growth plan, and to answer tough questions such as “How long do we remain a part-
time/volunteer department and what are the appropriate growth thresholds that should be met 

before transitioning into a full time department?”   

During this period of transition, we will continue to need strong 
leadership from within our department.  As such, it was my honor to 
name Battalion Chief and Paramedic, Ryan Lind, as the “Santaquin City 
Interim Fire Chief.”  His nineteen years of experience and dedicated 
leadership will help carry our department forward over the next twelve 
months.  He is a skilled and knowledgeable leader and he has my full 
support and confidence. I know he will serve us well and I ask every 
member of our department and our community to support him in this 
period of transition. 



     Recreation & Events – June 2019 
 

Events 
ORCHARD DAYS: Registrations for the Home Run Derby, Little Buck-a-Roo, 
Horse Shoe Tournament and the Grand Parade are now available! Go online to 
register and for more information. www.santaquin.org. 

VENDORS: We will start accepting registrations for this year’s Orchard Days Celebration on April 1st! 
This year’s celebration will be July 27 – August 3. Spots fill quickly! 
Online registration available. Please have your tax ID number, DL# or 
SS# ready at the time of registration. Food trucks are required to have 
their Utah State Fire Inspection number at the time of registration. Email 
ajohnson@santaquin.org if you need more information on the required 
UT state fire safety inspection. 

Youth Sports 
YOUTH SPORTS MISSION STATEMENT:  The purpose of Santaquin City’s 
Youth Sports Program is to provide quality recreational sport experiences for the 
community’s youth through a positive atmosphere that values sportsmanship, 
development, and fun for all ages, abilities and interests. 

RECREATION SHAKE UP!  We are changing the way we do things in our 
youth sports and can’t wait to spread the word! We will be finding coaches before 
registering kids! Our goal will be to provide trainings and additional support to 
our coaches before they start! No previous experience required.  

YOUTH SOCCER: Early registrations will be starting June 24th for kids in 
Preschool (entering kindergarten fall of 2019) through 8th grade. Those interested 
in coaching their kids should apply by going to www.santaquin.org. All coaches 
must be eligible by passing a background check and committed to various 
trainings, practices and games. Children of those who qualify will play for free! 
Applications to coach are being accepted ASAP. Spread the word!! Registration 
numbers will be limited to number of coaches that qualify, register early!  

Adult Sports 
ADULT CO-ED SOFTBALL: Registration will be 5/20-7/29, $350 per team. Program will start the 
beginning of August and run through September with games on Thursday night for 10 games. League 

double elimination tournament will be held at the end of the season with 
awards. We only have room for 6 teams so sign up early! Rosters and player 
code of conduct from each player are due at the time of the team meeting on 
8/5. Rosters will be limited to 16 players (14 prizes for the winning team); 
everyone will need to check in with the field supervisor 3 times throughout 
the regular season in order to be eligible to play in the tournament. Blank 
rosters can be printed during the registration process or picked up at the 
Recreation Office. Teams are required to provide their own matching shirts 
with numbers. 



     Recreation & Events – June 2019 
 

Youth and Adult Classes 
GROUP FITNESS CLASSES:  Cost is $2.50 to drop in, $25 for a 10-punch pass with the 11th class FREE or 
$20 for an unlimited month pass!  

Childcare is available for the 9 AM hour classes on Monday, Wednesday and Friday morning. The cost is 
$2.00 for the first child and $1.00 for additional siblings! May be canceled without notice if we have low 
participation numbers.  

 Monday:    
o Fit over 50, 7:45 AM – Sharri Clonts 
o HIGH Fitness, 9 AM (Childcare available) – Melanie Clark 

 Tuesday:   
o Tabata HIIT, 7:30 AM – Angie Jolley 
o ZUMBA, 8:30 AM – (No childcare) Tina Mortensen 
o ZUMBA, 8 PM – Tina Mortensen 

 Wednesday: 
o Fit over 50, 7:45 AM – Sharri Clonts 
o HIGH Fitness, 9 AM (Childcare available) – Melanie Clark 

 Thursday:  
o ZUMBA, 8:30 AM – (No childcare) Tina Mortensen 
o HIGH Fitness, 9 PM (Childcare available) – Melanie Clark  

 Friday:  
o Tabata HIIT, 8AM – Angie Jolley 
o Weights Toner, 9:30 AM – Chelsea Vuyk (Childcare available) 

STUNTS FOR BEGINNERS: These monthly stunt classes cover the basics of what students need to know in 
order to perform on stage and in film. Ages 12+. Wednesdays from 7-8PM. $60 per 
month. Our classes will cover a variety of skills including, safety in training, basic Jiu 
Jitsu & many more fighting styles, foot falls, high falls, stair falls, acting the action, 
rolling, wire pulls, cardio endurance, partner acrobatics, on-set etiquette, camera and 

audience angle and choreographing the fight. Stop in and TRY A CLASS FOR FREE!  

UTAH VALLEY MARTIAL ARTS:  Based on the style of Youn Wha Tae kwon 
do. Students will be trained both mentally and physically to advance in rank as well as in 
character and ability. Students will learn the techniques that are key to self-defense and the 
defense of those around you. As you advance through the system, you will have the 
opportunity to participate in class leadership, weapons training, and more. Ages 4 – adult, 
fees are $50-$80 per month, depending on student age and skill level. Students meet one to 
four times per week. Look online for more information. FREE TRIAL CLASS, JUST 
SHOW UP! 

VANGUARD KRAV MAGA®:  Classes focus on the physical conditioning aspect of training while 
incorporating repetitions of self-defense techniques throughout the class. Ages 13+, $80 per month. Students 
meet up to 4 days per week. Check online for more information! FREE 2 WEEK TRIAL! 

SUMMER TUMBLING:  Classes for the 8-week Summer Tumbling Session 
Start the beginning of June! Participants ages 3 and up will learn power tumbling 
and gymnastics techniques from a beginning level through an advanced level. T-
shirt included! Students will be invited to be in the Santaquin Orchard Days 
Parade on August 3rd! Go to www.santaquin.org to register, see class times and 
availability. 
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